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t’s May and more importantly, it feels like May.  

Let’s enjoy it because next week it will probably 

feel like August. May not only brings flowers 

(and allergy attacks), but the car season really starts 

ramping up. 

 But first, let’s take a look back at our National 

Mustang Day 2022 celebration.  All I can say is 

WOW!  118 Mustangs at Performance Ford, 118!  

Although the Mustangs were great to see, it was the 

people that made this such a great event.  New 

members, members I haven’t seen in a while, 

members I’ve never seen and members who didn’t 

know they were members until they were by the end 

of the day.  It was great meeting all of you, just don’t 

expect me to remember 

all your names (Just 

ask anyone, whoever 

they are.). 

 As far as I can 

tell, I wasn’t the only 

one who was 

impressed, as everyone kept telling me how much 

they enjoyed the day.  You can read my entire recap 

elsewhere in this issue. 

 I would like to thank Bill & Joanne Chernack 

for their efforts to make this event the success that it 

was.  Bill pays attention to every little detail, and it 

shows.  Thanks also to everyone who helped that 

day.  We wanted to make it a relaxing day for 

members but there were still things that needed to get 

done and fortunately members were ready to pitch in.  

Also, thank you for the patience & 

understanding for the delays in getting cars 

parked and traveling from location to 

location.   

 Moving on to the future, you should 

be getting this newsletter just before our big 

Spring Roundup show on 5/15.  As I write 

this column, the weather forecast appears to 

be moving in our favor, but it will be hot, not 

something we’re used to yet this year.  Be 

prepared if you will be attending. 

 The May meeting marks the return of 

our ever-popular Spring Potluck Supper.  I’m 

sure you are all in the kitchen now making 

your entrée, side dish or appetizer so I’ll just 

mention that I prefer something Italian, but 

pizza or chicken is good too.  This is always 

a well-attended meeting and I hope you can 

make it. 

 Looking towards June, it starts with 

the massive Carlisle Ford Nationals in PA. 

The Wild Stallions show in Old Bridge and 

there our Ice Cream social on 6/15. 

See you at the show, 

Mike D., #001 

I 
President’s Message 

Welcome New Members 

Eric & Paula Denmark  Washington ’03 & ’04 Marauder 

Lisa & Tom Spring  Branchville ’06 Mustang GT 

Vinnie & Debbie Salierno  Budd Lake ’07 Roush Stage 3 

Don Faithful   Annandale ’68 Mustang Sprint  

Alexis Christiano  Newton  ’19 Mustang  

Claire Serratelli   Newton  ’06 Mustang GT 

Eddy & Ronnie Data  Succasunna ’07 Mustang GT 

Art & Ilene Issacs  Livingston ’00 Mustang  

Jay Epstein   Staten Isl, NY ’10 Mustang 

Ava Geissel   Manalapan ’21 Mustang GT  

Frank & Michele Flores  Roseland ’94 Mustang GT 

David Warsoff   Hillsdale ’98 Mustang  

Levy Daniels Jr.   Orange  ’15 Mustang GT 

Jay Glassberg   Chester, NY ’01 SVT Cobra 

Steven Kott   River Edge ’67 Mustang  

Alan Traige   Roseland ’67 Mustang  

Edward Dematatos  Union  ’05 Mustang GT 

Thomas & Fatima Pearn  Nutley  ’04 Mustang Mach I 

Herbie & Wanda Figueroa Union  ’16 Shelby GT 350 

Ira Drucks   Livingston ’21 Mustang GTCS 

Nancy Clark   Rockaway ’19 Mustang 

Roy Boccadifuoco  Brooklyn, NY ’14 Mustang GT 
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GSRMC Contact Information 

 

President Mike DeLiberto 

201-421-0871 8550mustang@gmail.com 

Vice President Bill Chernack 

973-214-4060 bluebyu2011@gmail.com 

Treasurer Jim Signorelli 

201-845-7014 jamsig09@outlook.com 
Secretary Carol Rose 

201-337-4876 carolannrose5@gmail.com  

 

Board of Directors 

Past President Dale Favia  

201-306-8127 dfavia@optonline.net 

Tom Addeo 

973-229-7735 tomaddeo@yahoo.com 

Bill Hartmann 

973-827-3078 64mustang@centuriylink.com 

Casey King 

682-433-8724 caseyraeking@gmail.com 

Al Vizzone  

201-826-6071 Alfred.vizzone@gmail.com 

Maureen Yowe 

973-398-4325 leftylady1@verizon.net 

 

MCA Nat. Dir. Helaina Semmler 

856-642-0764 herpony68@gmail.com 

 

Membership Joe DeLeo 

201-790-4372 r2stangs@aol.com 

 

Newsletter Mike DeLiberto 

201-933-6915 8550mustang@gmail.com 

 

Website  Bill Chernack 

973-214-4060 bluebyu2011@gmail.com 

 

Facebook Joe DeLeo 

201-790-4372 r2stangs@aol.com 

 

Sunshine Casey King 

682-433-8724 caseyraeking@gmail.com 

 

Hospitality Bryan King 

973-975-5844 sn97azgt@gmail.com 

 

May 18 GSRMC Meeting. Potluck Supper 

May 22 Wheels for the Wheel Car Show. The Red 

Mill, Clinton 

May 22 Boonton Car, Truck & Bike Show. Main St. 

www.bontoncarshow.com  

May 29 Memorial Motor Madness. Mars Wrigley, 

Hackettstown. www.hackettstownrotary.org 

May 29 41st Ann. VFMC Mustang & Ford Car Show 

Kimberton Fairgrounds, Phoenixville, PA 

www.thevfmc.org 

June 2-5 Team Shelby East Coast Grand Nationals. 

Racing, Cruise & Show.  

June 3-5 Carlisle Ford Nationals. Carlisle, PA. 

Celebrating 60th ann. Of Shelby American. 

June 5 Fire Co. Car Show. 125 Main St, Port 

Monmouth. Fireman645@aol.com 

June 11 Car show. Elks Lodge #1506, Ridgefield 

Park. mlffoundation@yahoo.com 

June 15 GSRMC Meeting. Ice Cream Social 

June 19 27th Ann Cruise to the Shore CarShow. 

Promenade, Long Branch, NJ 732-693-5487 

June 26 Tri-County Cruisers 26th Ann Car Show.  

Town Hall, Wayne. 

July 4 Parades. Maywood & Ridgefield Park 

July 10 21st Ann River Edge Car Show. River Dell 

HS, Oradell. www.recarshow.org 

July 29-31 Nickel City Muatang Roundup,  MCA 

National Show, Amherst, NY 

info@wnymustang.org 

Aug. 27 Annual Car Show. King of Kings Lutheran 

Church, Middletown. Gerry 732-600-1186 

Aug. 28 GSRMC Picnic.  Picatinny Arsenal 

Oct. 2 Autoberfest Open Car Show. Nielsen 

Dodge, E. Hanover. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:bluebyu2011@gmail.com
mailto:jamsig09@outlook.com
mailto:carolannrose5@gmail.com
mailto:dfavia@optonline.net
mailto:tomaddeo@yahoo.com
mailto:64mustang@centuriylink.com
mailto:Alfred.vizzone@gmail.com
mailto:leftylady1@verizon.net
mailto:herpony68@gmail.com
mailto:r2stangs@aol.com
mailto:8550mustang@gmail.com
mailto:bluebyu2011@gmail.com
mailto:r2stangs@aol.com
http://www.hackettstownrotary.org/
mailto:mlffoundation@yahoo.com
http://www.recarshow.org/
mailto:info@wnymustang.org
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 IF IT WASN’T 

FOR POTLUCK… 

 

he May 18th meeting will be our Spring Potluck 

Supper and it will also be another Meeting 

Cruise Night. Everybody knows that we as a club like 

to eat, so the Spring Pot Luck Supper is one of our most 

popular meetings. Members are asked to bring a salad, 

appetizer, side dish or entree, while the club will supply 

the soft drinks and desserts. Now that the weather is 

getting nicer and the days are getting longer, it is also 

time for our Meeting Cruise Nights. We encourage all 

members attending the May meeting to bring their 

ponies with them. Come out early to check out the cars. 

Cruising starts at 7 & the food will be served at 7:45. 

 

FREE ICE CREAM 

 

ho doesn’t like that?  We will be holding our annual 

Ice Cream Social at the June 15th meeting. 

Everybody loves ice cream so this is always a crowded 

meeting. There will be different flavors of ice cream along 

with all the fixings to make your own personalized treat. 

So bring the whole family for a really cool time. We will 

also be having another Meeting Cruise Night. We 

encourage all members attending the June meeting to 

bring their ponies with them. Come out early to see what 

everybody’s driving, just don’t drip ice cream on the cars. 

Cruising starts at 7:00pm and the ice cream will be served 

around 7:45pm. 

 

WE LOVE A 

PARADE(S) 

 

arades are a fun way to show off your car and we 

hope many of you will participate in one or all of 

the them that we have coming up. Although it doesn't 

matter what year or body style Mustang you have, we’d 

really like to see a diverse group, including a good 

turnout of first generation cars.  

We have been invited back to the Independence 

Day parades in Maywood and Ridgefield Park. 

Although they are both on 

July 4th, there is enough time 

between parades so those 

who wish can participate in 

both. We will be getting paid by both towns 

for participating, so we’d like to have a good 

turnout at both. We need to line up for the 

Maywood parade at 8:30am in the parking 

lot of Myron Manufacturing on Maywood 

Ave. After a brief pit stop, we will cruise over to 

Ridgefield Park for their parade’s starting time of 

11:20am.  

Keep in mind that these towns start closing 

down streets early near the parade route.  

 

JOINT CLUB ACTIVITIES 

 

o, we are not having maijuana parties now that it 

is legal. Joint, in this case, refers to activities with 

other clubs. We have been in touch with the South 

Jersey Mustang Club and we are trying to find an open 

Saturday this summer to have mixer,so to speak.  Dave 

W. down in central jersey has offered his parking lot 

where he runs Car & Coffee New Jersey on the last 

Saturday of the month.  We would also have access to 

his 30 + Mustang & Ford collection.  Stay tuned for 

further details.   

 

TRACK TOUR 

 

he South Jersey Mustang Club has invited us to 

join them on a Dover Motor Speedway track tour 

they have scheduled for Saturday, August 20th.  The 

track hosts two Nascar races each year and is located in 

Dover DE. The SJMC has done this before and it 

includes taking your cars out on the track following a 

pace car for several laps, touring the garage area, the 

media center, victory lane and stopping for several 

photo ops. The cost is $20 per car and an extra cost for 

passengers.  I hope to have more details in the coming 

months. 

T 

W 

P 

N 

T 

CLUB   NEWS 
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SHELBY GT500-H DEBUTS AS 

900 HP RENTAL MONSTER 

ertz has revealed what it calls the Mustang 

Shelby GT500-H, as well as the Mustang GT-

based GT-H. 

Hertz is teaming up with Shelby American for the 

new Mustang Shelby GT500-H and Shelby GT-H. Shelby 

American will build both models at its facility in Las 

Vegas and then ship them to Hertz airport-based rental 

fleets across the U.S., where interested customers can rent 

one of the special edition models. The GT500-H is no 

ordinary machine, however, as the supercharged Ford 

5.2L V8 Predator underhood has been treated to 

modifications that increase horsepower from 760 to over 

900, making it the most powerful rental car Shelby has 

ever built. The GT-H, on the other hand, comes equipped 

with a Borla cat-back performance exhaust for its Ford 

5.0L V8 Coyote powerplant. 

On the outside, all 2022 Shelby Mustang Hertz 

models are equipped with a host of unique features that 

set them apart, visually speaking. Nineteen of the Shelby 

GT500-H models built will wear Shadow Black exterior 

paint and six will be finished in in Oxford White to honor 

Shelby American’s 60th anniversary. 

The Shelby GT-H fastbacks and convertibles will 

be available in Rapid Red Metallic, Oxford White, 

Carbonized Gray, and Shadow Black. All will feature 

gold “Le Mans” dual racing stripes and set of special 

rocker stripes, along with Hertz Edition and Shelby 

60th anniversary emblems, aluminum forged mono-block 

wheels, performance spec tires, tinted windows, Shelby 

badges, and both driver- and passenger-side stripes. 

Inside, Shelby and Hertz logos are featured on the 

seats, sill plates, and floor mats with a numbered badge 

located on the dash and under the hood, where the 

supercharger on the Shelby GT500-H is finished in gold 

to match Hertz’s livery. Meanwhile, the Shelby GT-H 

rides on 20-inch aluminum wheels wrapped with all-

weather Michelin tires and is also equipped with a Shelby-

designed deep-draw hood, upper grille, fascia winglets, 

and taillight panel. 

The Mustang Shelby GT500-H will be available 

to rent in Fort Myers, Las Vegas, Miami, Orlando, 

Phoenix, and Tampa. The Mustang Shelby GT-H 

convertibles and coupes will be available in Atlanta, 

Dallas, Fort Lauderdale, Fort Myers, Las Vegas, Los 

Angeles, Miami, Orlando, Phoenix, San Diego, San 

Francisco, and Tampa. 

Brett Foote, fordauthority,com - May 10, 2022 

 

CRUISE NJ IN STYLE 
 

he new GSRMC t-shirts, sweatshirts & hoodies have 

arrived, and they are spectacular. The men’s shirt is 

offered in Indigo Heather (L) & Grey, while the women’s 

shirt is available in grey & Royal Heather (R).  The 

sweatshirts & hoodies are grey only. 

 If you pre-ordered, your items will be available at 

the 5/15 show and subsequent meeting & events or by 

contacting Mike D. at 8550mustang@gmail.com or 201-

421-0871 to make other arrangements. Unpaid shirts will 

only be held until the 6/15 meeting. 

 The bulk of the inventory is L & XL men’s shirts, 

but there are limited numbers of other styles & sizes 

available while supplies last. 

We also have new GSRMC logo keychains 
available. 

 

T-Shirts (All) – SM-XL $15 each (add $3 ea. to 3XL) 

Crewneck Sweatshirt – $25 each (add $3 ea. to 3XL) 

Hoodie - $30 each (add $3 ea. to 3XL) 

Keychains - $3.50 each or 2 for $6 

 

Merchandise can only be paid by cash or check.  

H 

T 

https://fordauthority.com/fmc/ford-motor-company-engines/ford-modular-family/ford-5-2l-engine-family/ford-5-2l-predator-engine/
https://fordauthority.com/fmc/ford-motor-company-engines/ford-modular-family/ford-5-2l-engine-family/ford-5-2l-predator-engine/
https://fordauthority.com/fmc/ford-motor-company-engines/ford-modular-family/ford-5-0l-coyote-engine/
https://fordauthority.com/fmc/ford-motor-company-engines/ford-modular-family/ford-5-0l-coyote-engine/
https://www.shelby.com/Vehicles/Shelby-GT-H
https://fordauthority.com/author/brett-foote/
mailto:8550mustang@gmail.com
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NATIONAL MUSTANG DAY 

2022 

 

pril 16th started as a cloudy & somewhat cool 

day and, as a dedicated group of Mustangs 

started assembling in the parking lot of a WaWa, 

it appeared to be getting darker.  But this was the 

GSRMC’s NMD 2022 celebration and they would not be 

deterred. 

 We all know that the real birthday of the Mustang 

is April 17th, but with that being Easter Sunday this year 

we moved our event to Saturday along with just about 

every other club that commemorated the event. Our plan 

was to have two groups from different areas of northern 

NJ cruise to a location, Performance Ford, that was near 

the midpoint of the two locations.  About thirty Mustangs 

left from the Lodi location and another thirty or so cruised 

over from Rockaway. When the first group arrived, there 

were probably another thirty or more Mustangs already in 

the lot.  When the dust settled around 10:30 am, 118 

Mustangs had filled the dealership lot in East Hanover.   

 There were 4-cylinders, 6-cylinders, 8-clyinders, 

Sprints, GTs, GTCSs, Mach Is, Bullitts, SVTs, Shelbys, 

Roushes, Saleens, and a Mach E GT.  There were coupes, 

convertibles, sportsroofs, 2+2s and hatchbacks, stock, 

modified, daily drivers and show cars. And don’t even get 

me started on the colors. Unfortunately, the only model 

we didn’t have was a second-generation, Mustang II. 

 Performance Ford was an excellent host and 

provided us with complimentary coffee, doughnuts, and 

hot dogs.  Participants were asked to bring non-perishable 

food items and we collected almost 600 pounds of food 

that was donated to Interfaith Food Pantry of Morris 

County.  Did I mention that by that time, the sun had come 

out and it felt more like a mid-April day. 

 After two hours of eating and talking Mustangs, 

it was time to head to our second destination.  The East 

Hanover police were gracious enough to stop by and 

block off a lane of traffic so our Mustangs could all safely 

exit the parking lot.  Some people chose to take the 

quickest route while the rest enjoyed a 45-minute trip 

through the hills of Morris County.  We were aided again 

by the police departments of Mendham and Chester who  

(contd. on pg. 8) 

A 
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(NMD, continued) 

 

 stopped traffic at key 

intersections.  When the long line 

of scenic cruisers arrived at 

Tranquility Farms in Chester, they 

found another long line of 

Mustangs waiting for them. 

 The plan was to park all 

the cars together at the farm to get 

a group photo.  Well, you can 

imagine how long it takes to get, 

now 80+, Mustangs organized into 

tight rows and that’s about how 

long it took.  Everyone was patient 

and willing to cooperate for the 

creation of the photographic 

masterpiece we were looking to 

achieve.  After our photographer, 

Jonathan Collins, and many others, 

including a drone, got their shots it was time to eat.  The 

club provided sandwiches, wraps, and drinks for 

everyone. 

 A young woman brought out a handsome white 

horse and everyone had the opportunity to have their 

picture taken with it.  The scenic locale also proved to be 

a popular background for individual pictures. 

 Three o’clock arrived before we knew it and 

everyone started to slowly make their way to the exit, 

vowing to return for NMD 2023.   

 When Bill Chernack and I started planning this 

event we wanted to have an event that GSRMC members 

would be able to enjoy but we also 

felt that it was important to invite 

all Mustang owners, regardless of 

whether they belonged to the 

GSRMC or not.  Besides meeting 

some great new Mustang people, 

we added 16 new members that day 

and overall, over 30 new members 

and renewals since we started 

advertising the event.  We felt that 

on NMD particularly, it was our 

club’s responsibility to promote the 

hobby and judging by our 

membership increase and all the 

people amazed by the line of 

Mustangs cruising past them we 

succeeded. 

 I was also invited to call into a 

live radio show to talk about our 

celebration and we were the subject 

of a front-page newspaper and online article by a reporter 

that was at the event. 

 I would like to thank Bill C. for his tireless efforts 

to ensure that this would be an event to remember.  

Thanks also to the folks at Performance Ford and 

Tranquility Farms as well as the police departments that 

helped us.  Thanks also to the members who lent a hand 

that day and Jonathan Collins and everyone else whose 

pictures I have included here.  Finally, thanks to all of you 

who participated and made NMD 2022 a day to 

remember. 

 Text - Mike D., #001 
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SOMERSET RUN CONDO 

ASSOCIATION DISPLAY 

 

n Saturday, June 4, 2022, we are scheduled to conduct our 

Second Antique Automobile Enjoyment Event for the 

Residents of the Somerset Run Condominium Association of 

Somerset, located at 101 Stone Manor Drive, Somerset, NJ 

08873, (732-356-5662).  Our arrival/assembly time is 

scheduled for around 10:30 AM and we will assemble in our 

designated parking area to the right of the main entrance to the 

club house facility. The car display is from 11:00 AM until 2:00 

PM.  Due to the number of residents that are military veterans, 

we have asked our friends in the Central Jersey Military Motor 

Pool as well as any NJ Region members with military vehicles 

to participate.  In 2021 we had 26 antique vehicles participating.  

Judy wants to exceed that number in 2022. 

Somerset Run will have a food truck(s) available, or 

grills and food tables manned by residents as in 2021, music 

will be provided by one of the residents, “DJ” Tim Sommer.  

All car owners and their spouse or companion will be provided 

a meal ticket.  All others and residents of the community will 

be able to purchase food from the food vendor(s).  Come join 

your friends and the residents and staff of this adult community.  

Please let me know by Sunday, May 29th if you would like to 

attend so that we can provide Ms. Clickner with an idea of how 

many people and cars we can expect.  If you have any questions, 

please contact Abraham Platt at (732) 752-6341 or via email 

abeplatt@aol.com.  If there is a chance of rain or if it is raining, 

please call my mobile phone to confirm day of event activity.  

Day of event mobile phone (732) 433-5319.  The rain date is 

Sunday, June 5, 2022. 

 

ANTIQUE CAR DISPLAY & PRIVATE 

CAR COLLECTION TOUR 

 

n Saturday, June 11, 2022, we will be driving our antique 

(1997 or older) cars, trucks, or motorcycles to visit a 

member of New Jersey’s car community and tour his collection 

of show vehicles.  We have been asked by our host, who is a 

member of several car clubs including the NJ Region AACA 

and the Raritan River Region Cadillac LaSalle Club to drive our 

show cars, whether they are stock, customized, modified, or hot 

rodded and display them for everyone’s viewing pleasure.  We 

will meet at the parking area identified as Johnson Park Grove 

4 off River Road or Johnson Drive in Piscataway, New Jersey 

08854.  Johnson Drive is accessed from Landing Lane, which 

is off the west side of River Road.  Please arrive early as we 

will be departing at 9:00 AM, SHARP.  We will proceed on 

various New Jersey highways and secondary roads to our 

destination, Joe’s Garage, in Wall, NJ.  Once there we will park 

in car show fashion.  Bring your folding chairs so that you can 

enjoy the day.  Once parked we will enter the facility and view 

this collection of approximately thirty-five vehicles.  There is a 

Rain Date, Sunday, June 12th, for this event as we want all 

participants to drive their show cars.   

For those that what to join Ann and myself for lunch 

afterwards, we will be dining at JB’s Diner on Route 33 in 

Farmingdale.  This is a 50’s style diner.  If you are interested in 

this car display and tour, please contact me by Tuesday, June 7, 

2022, if you are planning to participate.  Contact Abe Platt via 

email at abeplatt@aol.com or by phone at (732) 752-6341.  We 

need to provide a head count to our host and to our contact at 

the diner, if you are joining us, so that staff is available.  Day of 

event only call my mobile phone (732) 433-5319. 

 

BROOKDALE WEST ORANGE SENIOR 

LIVING DISPLAY 

 

e will be conducting our an Antique Automobile 

Enjoyment Event for the Residents and staff of the 

Brookdale West Orange Senior Living facility on Sunday, June 

19, 2022.  The Brookdale facility is located at 520 Prospect 

Ave., West Orange, NJ 07052: (973) 325-5700.  Our 

arrival/assembly time is scheduled for around 11:30 AM and 

we will assemble in our designated parking area at the rear of 

the facility.  The car display is from 12:00 until 3:00 PM.  We 

will be provided with lunch as a thank you for our participation 

while the residents, their families, the staff, and the public walk 

around to look at our beautiful antique automobiles.  There will 

be music and other activities for all to enjoy.  Come join your 

friends from the NJ Region AACA as well as members of the 

assisted living and senior living communities.  Please let me 

know by June 16th if you are planning to attend so that we can 

provide Ms. Andalibi with an idea of how many people and cars 

we can expect.  If you have any questions, please contact Abe 

Platt at (732) 752-6341 (home office) or via email 

abeplatt@aol.com.   

If there is a chance of rain or it is raining, please call 

my mobile phone (732) 433-5319 to confirm day of event 

activity.  The rain date for this event has not yet been 

determined. 

 

  

O 

O 

W 

We have been invited to attend these events by the 

NJ Region AACA club & event chair Abe Platt.  

Please keep in mind that some of their events require 

vehicles 1997 or older. Contact Abe if you are unsure 

of requirements for specific events. 

mailto:abeplatt@aol.com
mailto:abeplatt@aol.com
mailto:abeplatt@aol.com
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COVER CARS WANTED 

 

our car on the cover of your club’s newsletter.  

What could be better than that?  And it’s so easy to 

do too.   

We are looking for GSRMC members’ Mustangs 

to feature on the cover and inside the Pony Xpress.  All 

you have to do is take a few pictures of your prized pony 

from different angles; front, rear, ¾ front, engine 

compartment, interior, etc.  Then either write an article 

about your “baby” or fill out the info sheet located 

elsewhere in this issue. Finally, e-mail them to Mike D. at 

8550mustang@gmail.com and sit by your computer until 

your Musang gets the star status it deserves.  It really is 

just that simple. 

SHOW REGISTRATION 

DISCOUNT 

 

ne of the perks of being a GSRMC member is 

that you get to register for any or all of our 2022 

shows for only $5. This discount only applies to 

vehicles preregistered by the deadline. This special 

rate is not printed on the flyer so it is up to you to 

register at the $5 rate and indicate on the form 

that you are a GSRMC member. If you are 

registering online, use the special discount code – 

Fastback2022.We also hope that all members 

attending shows will volunteer while they are there. 

Y 

O 

GSRMC MEMBERS OUT & ABOUT 

mailto:8550mustang@gmail.com
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MARCH MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING MINUTES 
 

345th Meeting 

Date:  April 20th, 2022 

Doors opened: 7:00 pm 

Business Meeting opened: 8:02 pm 

Meeting Adjourned: 9:25 pm 

 

President Mike welcomed all attendees and showed off his 

new gavels.  Started with the Pledge of Allegiance.   

Attendance sheet passed around.  41 members attended. 

 

Guest Speaker: 

None; hoping to get a photographer here from Mustang Day.   

 

Secretary’s Report: 

The March monthly meeting minutes as printed in the April 

2022 newsletter were reviewed and approved!   

 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Jim S. gave the report. 

 

Membership Report; 

Joe D. reported that we currently have 193 paid members;16 

new members from Mustang Day; picked up 30 new 

members and renewals from the start of advertising Mustang 

Day through the actual event. 

New Member: 

Jay 2001 Mustang Cobra convertible and a hot dog cart. 

 

Sunshine Report: 

Casey – we are good. 

 

Merchandising: 

Maureen and Tom are set up and selling some shirts.  New 

item – key chains. Last day to order Jackets, shirts or 

sweatshirts; need to put the order in this week. Ladies shirts 

are available as well – but only have 5 signed up. Looked 

into a re-usable tote bag like ones in the Super Market.   

 

Website: 

Bill C – haven’t had a chance to post the Mustang Event.  

Will work on it as it will take about 4 hours as there are a ton 

of pictures.  Spring show is posted. 

 

Facebook: 

Lots of car shows being posted; check them out.   

Some cruise nights starting up – Fair Lawn on Thursdays. 

For members only; email Joe as he is the administrator 

 

Newsletter: 

Newsletter sent out last week; if you didn’t get it let him 

know as you should get one every month.  Send Mike 

pictures from Mustang Day for the archives and Newsletter. 

Needs cover cars. 

 

National Report: 

Helania and John not present.  2022 Nationals: April in 

Florence SC; May 20th in Suisun, CA; July 29th in Buffalo, 

NY; and September 2nd  Grand National in Evans GA.  

Mike received application and Newsletter from MCA.  For 

people who want to show their car at National events. 

We are a charted club of MCA. 

President’s award – received application.  We fulfilled 

requirement, will put together a binder and send to them.  

Got points for Gold Judge (John P.); parades and newsletter.  

Goal to present it to us in Buffalo. 

 

Old Business:    

Ringwood St. Patrick’s day parade had about 10 cars; rained 

a little and snowed/sleet; Richie C. attended and he looked 

good. 

National Mustang Day – had a great turn out.  30 cars at 

Wawa; 30 at Rockaway Mall; everyone cruised to 

dealership.  They were extremely happy with our turn out.  

We filled their lot – 118 cars.  Would like to host an All Ford 

Show.  We collected Food, 569 lbs; filled up two big bins; 

cruise from dealership to horse Farm.  Had a great turnout.  

Pictures will be posted on website; had food. If you didn’t 

get a sticker – see Mike as he has them.  Only people who 

 

(contd. on pg. 14) 
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(Minutes, continued) 

  

had cars there; any left over then anyone can have them next 

month. 

Thank you Bill and Joanne; Tom and Maureen for 

Merchandise; Brian and Casey for helping Rockaway; Tom and 

Joe for parking at dealership; Sue and Louise on Food.  Joe for 

helping Wawa.  And for weather holding out.  Thank you to the 

photographers both non-professional and professional.  

Jonathan and John with pictures and John M. with the drone. 

Car show May 15th – going smoothly; two sign-up sheets; 

plenty of empty spaces – need volunteers.  Lots of cruise nights 

starting so take some flyers and hand them out; 10 vendors 

signed up already; have a live band; 4 teams invited (robotics) 

one team name is Mustang; set up an area in the back of the 

dealership for them.  High School students.  Hopefully this 

brings new interest into car shows.  If you signed up to help – 

we need you at 7 am in the morning. 

First weekend in June is Ford Nationals in Carlisle.  Team 

Shelby doing a track event.  Don’t need to have a Shelby.  2023 

will be in Millville, NJ. We have a lot of new members that 

have Shelby’s.  60th Anniversary for Shelby. 

 

New Business: 

Peter C. AACA Spring meet – Sunday, May 1st at Lakeview 

School in Denville.   Rain or shine event.  Denville History Day.  

Pete has flyers – there is a mustang class.  Hoping for 175 cars; 

will have food and inside plumbing.  Will have vendors; Trophy 

sponsorship – club will sponsor the Mustang Class. 

Famous person in our room that did an interview on the radio – 

Mike D. promoted our Mustang Day and the Club.  Southern 

Jersey radio station.  Not too much music, mostly talk.  Fun 

experience and hope to have another opportunity to do it again.   

May 18th meeting will be our traditional potluck supper.  Bring 

an entrée, dish or appetizer; club will supply dessert. 

June will be ice cream social or maybe Italian ice night. 

George Wall Ford in Red Bank – originally wanted our Logo 

on flyer. Some of the new members are in Central Jersey – this 

show would be good for 

them to attend.  Will have a 

Nascar car – show is on for 

May 21st  

New member Roy is the 

president of Wild Stallions 

in NY.  Holding a show at 

All American in Old 

Bridge on June 12th – 

Roush and Team Shelby 

will be there.  Looking for 

some club members to 

attend.  Will have more information in the next weeks.  Pre-

registration is $21.00 first 100 get a free t-shirt; $25.00 at show. 

Club cruise nights – every month we would like to do 

something.  Newton cruise on Saturday.  Orange County cruise 

night on Saturday night at a Boston Market.  Maybe doing 

something in Flanders miniature golf and pizza place.  Brewery 

or Winery.   

Fourth of July parade in Maywood and Ridgefield Park.  Paid 

events for us.  Maywood would like to have a convertible so the 

winner of the Poetry Contest can have a ride.  Fireworks on July 

2nd.  Ridgefield Park gets a large crowd. 

Joint activity with South Jersey Mustang Club.  Dave W. has 

offered his facility.  Working on getting date.  Suggested 

August 6th  

Save the date for our picnic August 28th at Picatinny  

Helania is organizing a trip out to Halderman Musuem (original 

designer of Ford Mustang) in Ohio.  It’s on Labor Day 

weekend.   Don’t have to bring your Mustang.  If we have 

enough members, they will get a block of rooms.  Will have 

more details at next meeting.  Nice weekend trip. 

  

Miscellaneous Business: 

Rich P. May 1st Nam Knights show – he needs a head count as 

to who is going. 

Cars & Coffee on Route 23 in Wayne – Reloaderz. 

Gina looking for a garage to rent for her ‘95 Mustang – Lincoln 

Park/Wayne area. 

Bill C. has a newspaper for sale for $5.00  

Mike is selling his 73 Mustang.  See newsletter if you are 

interested. 

 

Hospitality Report: 

Thank you to Casey and Brian for setting up the refreshments. 

 

Reminders: 

Take flyers for the show and pass them out 

Jackets and Shirts – see Maureen. 

  

Motion to close the 345th 

meeting was made and 

seconded. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Carol Ann Rose, #653 

GSRMC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

GSRMC meetings begin at 8pm on the 3rd 

Wednesday of each month at  

American Legion Post 155, 

13 Legion Pl., Whippany, NJ 07981 

 

Members & guests are encouraged   

to attend. 
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